CHAILEY P.C.C.

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT 3 WARREN WOOD
ON 16th JANUARY 2023 AT 8.00 P.M.

Present:
Rev’d Paul Mundy, Mr Anthony Meadows (in the chair), 

Mrs Maryjane Corver, Mr Paul Corver, Mrs Kirsten Bowen, 
Mr Chris James, Peter Martin, Mrs Christine Peskett, Mr John Smith, and Mrs Teresa Wenban.

Apologies: 
Mrs Brenda Ford and Mrs Sarah Tillard.
Rev’d Paul Mundy welcomed Mrs Bea and Mr Jonny Annis to the meeting as observers.

The meeting opened with a reading and a prayer.
2023-01 MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS OF 21st NOVEMBER
The minutes had been circulated.
The minutes were AGREED and signed as correct. 
2023-02 MATTERS ARISING 
There were no matters arising.
2023-03 SAFEGUARDING

Maryjane Corver had nothing to report
2023-04 TREASURERS REPORT 
The Treasurer reported that the full accounts for 2022 should be available for the March meeting. He also reported that the appeal towards youth work in Chailey had so far raised £5,480 and that the fund currently stood at £11,806.The pastoral care fund had received £6,068, had paid out £1,408 and currently stood at £11,558. Rev’d Paul Mundy commented that showing the community what the Church was doing grew support.
2023-05 FUND RAISING
The Christmas market raised £1897.Peter Martin proposed that there should be a harvest flower festival. It was AGREED to hold the festival over the weekend of 7th and 8th October 2023 with a concert and supper. Peter Martin agreed to co-ordinate the organisation of the festival. Provisional dates for the craft fair on 15th July and Christmas market on 25th November were AGREED.
2023-06 FABRICA ND BUILDINGS 
Anthony Meadows reported that the dehumidifiers were extracting water and that further areas of damage to the floor of the Church had been identified. It was AGREED the builders should be asked to secure the area adjacent to the North Aisle with plywood. It was also AGREED to ask the DAC secretary to meet and inspect the damage with a view to commissioning an independent survey. The broken window is being repaired and should be refitted on 3rd February2023. A quotation for repairing the roof above the South Aisle including scaffolding, a lavatory and VAT comes to £34,378.Recovery of some of the VAT, insurance and grants may mitigate some of the cost. The bell ringers report that bell 5 gets wet and it seems some of the louvers are missing. The Quinquennial inspection report provided a ‘red alert’ for timber in the bell tower and the need for a structural engineers report but none has yet been received. The hour hand has fallen off the tower clock face and a quotation for £1,100 for scaffolding has been provided by the company that services the clock. The company will be asked whether a cherry picker could be used instead. Anthony Meadows further reported that a change of insurers had reduced the cost from £3,500 to £2,800. Rev’d Paul Mundy led a vote of thanks to Anthony for his work, patience and grace particularly for getting the floor boarded over in time for the wedding and Christmas.
2023-07 CHURCHYARD
Anthony Meadows reported that the first cut of the long grass in St Peter’s Churchyard had taken place. The brambles can be dealt with by spraying. The Parish Council are considering a contribution towards the upkeep of the Churchyards and it has been suggested the offenders work scheme might be used in the Churchyards.
2023-08 ISOLATED AND LONELY

Chris James introduced the topic by explaining that when he read ‘How Village Churches Thrive’ the one chapter that was new to Chailey St Peters was on the isolated and lonely. There is a need to identify the isolated and lonely which is more difficult in Chailey which has three rather than one community. However intelligence on isolated and lonely is available from those who supported individuals during the lockdowns and contacts around the monthly lunches. Rev’d Paul Mundy proposed that an advocate for the isolated and lonely be identified in each of the three communities to provide support and co-ordinate between them. There could also be contact cards issued to the surgery, shop and public house to help the isolated and lonely contact the Church.
2023-09 LENT LUNCHES

Teresa Wenban reported that 6 lent lunches will take place on Mondays at 12.30 p.m. during lent. It was AGREED that donations from the lunches will be divided between St Peter and St James Hospice, the St James Mission and School Matebeleland, Zimbabwe and Caring and Sharing East Sussex.
2023-10 100 CLUB.
Prizes of £25 (Brenda Martin), £20 (Emma Tonking) and £15 (Teresa Wenban) and £195.55 (Janet Barnes) for the half year draw were drawn.
2023-11 ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Compensation Fund –John Smith raised the issue of the Archbishop’s compensation fund to compensate for the Church’s funds coming from slavery and the funding implications for rural parishes. There was agreement from members that the initiative had not been well thought through, shows a lack of understanding of the pressures on rural parishes, the costs of upkeep of rural Churches and would alienate those on whom the Church relies. It was AGREED to send a letter from the PCC to the Archbishop expressing the PCC’s concerns. Rev’d Paul Mundy commented that the Church was facing a severe shortage of priests with 48% of current priests due to retire by 2034.
Lunch Club –some primary school children with their teacher wish to support the lunch club during term time.
Churchwardens’ Stave – has been repaired
Defibrillator– it was considered that a weather proof box might be better located at the reading room.

Services at Easter –Palm Sunday April 2nd taken by Fr Martin, Maundy Thursday April 6th Shadow Service taken by Rev’d Paul Mundy, Good Friday April 7th at 2.00 p.m. taken by both, Easter Sunday April 9th Sunrise at 6.00 a.m., 8.00 a.m. taken by Fr. Martin and 11.15 a.m. taken by both
Services at Christmas – Carol Service December 22nd 6.00 p.m., Christmas Eve 24th December 8.00 a.m. and Crib Service 3.00 p.m., Midnight 11.30 p.m. Christmas day 25th December 8.00 a.m. and 10.00 a.m.

Lights – in the North Transit are flickering and need cleaning

Cleaning – A proposal from Peter Martin to purchase a cordless cleaner and  for training on it and the ‘Henry’ cleaner be provided at a meeting between him and the cleaners was seconded by Rev’d Paul Mundy and AGREED by all 

Candlestick – wooden candlesticks are being provided

Generous Giving – dates will be provided for a joint PCC meeting with Newick on generous giving
Maryjane and Paul were thanked for hosting the meeting.

The meeting ended with a prayer and grace at 10.10 p.m.

